
Monday 20th February, 2023

We have had an amazing start to the year and we are so 

looking forward to seeing you all at Whānau in the Park.

IMPORTANT DATES 2023

Term 1 - 94 half days

Wednesday 22nd February
Whānau in the park - 4.00 - 6.00pm

Wednesday 1st March
School will FINISH at 12.45 pm
Teachers will give the student’s their lunch to eat at 
home

Paid Union Meeting for all teachers

Tuesday 7th March
Year 3 - 6 Swimming Sports, 9.00 - 12.45 pm

Friday 24th March
Pīpī Manu Swimming Sports, 2.00 - 3.00 pm

Thursday 6th April
Term 1 Ends

Friday 7th April
Easter - Good Friday 
Holiday/Non Contact Time begins

Cyclone Gabrielle
We are so fortunate here at 
Deanwell that we were not badly 
impacted by the cyclone.

It is heartbreaking seeing so many 
people devastated by the cyclone. 
To support all the people down in 
Hawkes Bay we would like to have a 
special day this Friday 24th 
February by wearing Orange and 
bringing a gold coin donation. 



Car park safety
We have to stop vehicles driving in and out of the  car parks 
across the footpath/walkways where our tamariki walk.

The chains will be put up across the 
staff and hall car park between

8.15 - 8.45 am
2.45 - 3.15 pm

If you are in the car park before 8.15 am & 2.30 pm 
you will need to stay in the car park until it reopens

For whānau who require the disability parking 
we will develop an individual plan for you.

One of the most stressful parts of my job 
as Principal of Deanwell is before and 
after school drop offs and pickups.

I am so fearful that a child will get run 
over. 

Our tamariki do not look and are too young to be 
thinking about what car drivers are doing.

Adults please help us keep our tamariki safe.



Digital Citizenship: Responsible Use Agreement

This agreement will be
● Distributed in paper form at the 

beginning of every year
● To every student in the school

What do I need to do?
● Read through this agreement
● Each student signs it the best 

that they can.
● Each Parent signs it.
● Bring it back to school by 

Friday 24th February

When the signed form is returned to 
school the student will then have 
access to our school technologies.



Paid Union Meeting

for all teachers

Wednesday 1st March 

2023

School will finish at 12.45 pm

Teachers will give the student’s their lunch to eat at home.



Every person who attends 
whānau in the park can go into a 

draw to win a spot prize.
We will announce the winners in 
the following weeks newsletter.


